
In the past, the CDC, FDA, NIH, and AAP, as well as the US Congress, the American Academy of Family Physicians, the US Department of Agriculture, the European Medicines Agency, and the California Environmental Protection Agency have expressed concerns over the use of Thimerosal in vaccines and mercury in medicine. But despite the many voices calling for action, the media and policy makers have repeatedly failed to adequately address the issue.


We need to ban all uses of mercury on a global level. Mercury is the second most toxic element on Earth and can cause inflammation in brain tissue. That inflammation has been connected to autism, Alzheimer’s disease, multiple sclerosis, and other ailments. It is especially harmful to pregnant mothers and the unborn.

Children’s Health Defense believes the biggest flaw in the mercury report is the failure to include medical mercury as a source and suggests that the report be expanded to cover all human exposures. "Our children's ability to develop and thrive is being sabotaged by an avalanche of unprecedented health epidemics now affecting 54% of our children. This is unacceptable," said Robert F. Kennedy, Jr., Chairman.  "Why are our federal agencies not asking the essential question, 'What is debilitating America's children?' We need to know that answer and we need to stop these exposures to our children today."
						
     Laura Bono, Executive Director Children’s Health Defense

